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Montenegro welcomes [head of delegation] and the delegation of Guinea.
We welcome the efforts made by the authorities to strengthen the institutional and strategic framework for human rights, in particular creation of the Ministry of Human Rights and Civil Liberties. We noted concern of CRC that children were placed in centres created by NGOs for economic, political or religious reasons, and when they were affected by HIV/AIDS or were victims of sexual abuse. We would like to ask the delegation of Guinea to inform on the measures undertaken to ensure adequate care and protection to children deprived of their family environment and establish independent mechanisms for complaints for children placed in institutions.
We noted the activities undertaken by the Government in order to strengthen the regulatory framework for combating traditional practices that are harmful to women and children. According to the CRC 97% of girls and women are still subject to female genital mutilation. Could the delegation of Guinea elaborate on the activities undertaken to enforce existing legislation prohibiting female genital mutilation, in particular law on reproductive health prohibiting FGM and the strategic plan against FGM?
While taking note of the Government’s decision to place a moratorium on the death penalty, we regret that the death penalty had not been abolished. 
Montenegro makes following recommendations to the Government of Guinea:

1) to establish an immediate official moratorium on the use of the death penalty with a view to abolishing it and to adhering to the second Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights;

2) to ratify the Optional Protocol to the Convention against torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment.
Thank you. 

